Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes of November 19, 2013

Present:
David Adams, Joanne Dover, Kris Rathjen, Marla Davis, Linda VanValkenburgh, Martha Bodwell, Acting Director, Marcia Haigh Director

Guest:  
Carol Dexter 

Absent:
Steve Ober, Alternate

 Call to Order:

Meeting called to order by Linda VanValkenburgh at 7:10 p.m.  Linda welcomed our new Director Marcia Haigh.

MOTION:  (Marla/David) to accept the minutes from October 15, 2013 as submitted passed unanimously.

Guest in attendance this evening is Carol Dexter who is interested in being seated as an alternate on the board of trustees.  

Treasurers Report:

Joanie informed the board that she was having difficulty in breaking down the statements that came into the library and apologized if some of the line items were off, she and with the help of Martha are working on getting the line items into the proper categories.  Martha has been a great help and she is very thankful to Martha.  Payroll was easier to do this month and Marcia is on the payroll and learning the system.

Discussion on the financial report given to the trustees how it is currently being generated and how we would like to see it in the future.  The trustees would rather see the full year vs. budgeted then they way it is currently generated.  The percentages are confusing and don’t reflect what the board needs to see in order to make sure we are on budget.

MOTION: (Kris/David) to accept the changes as proposed, and the financials as submitted, passed unanimously.

Building Report:  David Adams

The basement clean out went well, there is still a lot of stuff that needs to be cleaned out either given away, sold or thrown out.  Shelving in the basement went to the fire department along with a desk, fire chief is very happy with the organization this brought to his department.  Skate Escape will not be able to use the shelving for their new rink.  Mike Laughly, a resident, can be called to haul away the excess shelving.  Marcia and Martha thought that we should keep some of it for future use and storage in the basement.  Linda said that she would put it on the list serve so that other libraries in need of shelving could come and get what they need before we contact Mike to haul what we don’t need away.  The recreation department and the town hall would like some of the tables for their use; we think three to the recreation department and one to town hall.  The couches in the basement could also be offered to other departments in the town, if they do not need them we could possibly sell them on Craig’s list.
Emergency Exit Door to the outside needs adjusting.  Storm door for the original entrance to the library needs adjusting.

It was suggested that the fire chief come back and meet with Marcia to specify which exits are the emergency exits and make sure they have the proper signage.

Director’s Report:    Marcia

Marcia has had a busy first week, she attended the book group and the writing workshop was having a wonderful discussion on Tuesday evening.  The creative writing group will be having a reading of their work on December 11th at the Library all are welcome.

Wi-Fi public signal is not working as it should, the staff Wi-Fi is working fine.  Marcia would like approval to purchase a new router to hopefully fix the Wi-Fi problem and if this does not work would like to hire a tech to trouble shoot the system.

MOTION:  (Marla/Joanie) Motion to purchase a new router in hopes of getting the Wi-Fi signal to the public up and working, passed unanimously.

Julie in the Recreation Department will be doing a reading for the town tree lighting ceremony and asked Marcia to choose the book.

Key Pad to the entrance is still a problem, unsuccessful in keying in new codes.  A call to the installer will be made to get this straightened out.

To finish off the week, the library has been very busy and Marcia has had the opportunity to meet approximately 200 of our patrons.

NEW BUSINESS

Martha has been doing a great job as interim Director.

Budget 2014 – Discussion on the budget for 2014, there will be some increases to this year’s budget including the pension portion of the Director’s salary.  Linda will work with Marcia on the budget and will forward to the Trustees on Monday.

Marcia also mentioned a few items in the budget that jumped out at her that may need to be increased:


Custodial – it was explained to Marcia that we have had several people in to do the

cleaning of the library in the past-year.  Cab found a resident that has a cleaning company that is doing a great job; however, the hours should be increase for the usage of the library and possibly increasing to at least twice a week.  Kris will contact commercial cleaning companies to get bids to add to the budget.

Electricity- this line may also have to be increased, Marcia to speak with Bob in the town offices.

Equipment Repair:  This line also looks a little light, no mention of furnace cleaning and maintenance

The Trustees will meet on December 2nd at the Library at 7:00 p.m. to discuss and finalize the budget; Marla will take care of posting the notice.

Holiday Party will be on Saturday December 14th and will be announced on the website and the Echo, Linda will coordinate.

Library Newsletter – brief discussion this newsletter goes out to our patron’s one a month, Sarah is doing a nice job.

OLD BUSINESS

Yoga Instructor would again like to offer classes at the library, but she will need to charge a fee. She has offered 10% to the library for it’s use.  This discussion was tabled until after the budget as research needs to be done on if there is an RSA involved and the library policy.

Valences – Pricilla has offered to replace the valences in the Woodman room, the board would like to see what the valences look like as well if any additional window treatments are needed such as blinds or shades.  Linda donated $150 to this project.

Meeting adjourned at 9:21 p.m.

